30 ROCKEFELLER PLAZA
NEW YORK

WALLACE E.PRATT

December 29, 1942.

Mr. Forrest C. Allen,

Director of Physical Education,
University of Kansas,

Lawrence, Kansas.

Dear Mr. Allen:

Thank you for your letter of December 16th
advising me of the basketball game in Madison Square
Garden on the twenty-eighth.

Mrs. Pratt and I have just returned from
Venezuela and our crowded plans have made it impossible
vto take advantage of your attractive invitation, much
to our regret.

We thank you and wish you and the University

the best possible New Year.
fours sincerely, g )



